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2020-21 Program Season Continues 
 

Doors will open approximately 30-40 minutes before each show starts. 
All programs are scheduled and listed on central time. 

( All programs are subject to unavoidable cancellations and change of 
time and location.) 

 

The second half of the 51st Western Plains Arts Association sea-
son opens with international touring artist Michael Fitzsimmons pre-
senting DRUMS OF THE WORLD at the  Hoxie High 
School Auditorium, on Sunday January 24 at 3:00 p.m.  
The show had previously been scheduled at the Quint-
er location but because of attendance restrictions 
there it was moved to the Hoxie location.  The Hoxie 
school program will be held on Monday as previously scheduled.   

Sunday, February 14, 3:00 p.m.  NASHVILLE LEGACY will be a nos-
talgic show of music from Nashville stars of the past at the Oakley 

High School Auditorium.  Jason Coleman, Floyd 
CramerΩs grandson and Meagan Taylor, Chet 
AtkinΩs niece take audiences on a journey back 
in time to NashvilleΩs άgolden eraέΦ  They share 
the music made famous by Floyd and Chet, as 
well as by countless country, pop, and rock 
artists whose careers they impacted.  They also 
share their own personal stories of growing up 
with their άGrandadέ and άUncle ChesterέΦ  

 

Sunday, February 21, New Odyssey Guy scheduled at Sharon 
Springs has been CANCELED.  The artist in not touring this year and 
will probably be rescheduled next season. 

 

Wichita ChildrenΩs Theatre is not going to tour this spring be-
cause of covid concerns, but they are going to offer a live streaming 
option.  More details will be available later. 

 

Sunday, March 14, 3:00 p.m. QUEEN CITY JAZZ BAND of Denver 
will play their all kinds of jazz or whatever you call it at the Colby 
High School Auditorium. They have been delighting audiences with 
the happy sounds of the нлΩs, олΩs and плΩs Gospel, Early Jazz, Rag-
time, Swing, Blues and Spirituals for over 60 years.  They faithfully 
recreate the music of many of the greatest jazz, ragtime, swing, blues 
and spiritual artists of the past.  They have performed at every major 
Dixieland/Swing jazz festival in North America as well as in Switzer-
land, Germany and Holland.  They perform for formal concerts, edu-
cational presentations, gospel 
services, wakes, weddings, fancy 
balls and private parties.  Ball in 
the House previously scheduled 
for this date and location  decid-
ed not to tour this spring. 
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Humanities Kansas  
 

The Art of Voting Exhibit will be on display until 
February 28 at six locations in Kansas including the 
Sharon Springs Public Library located at 414 North 
Main Street. For more information you may contact 
Sharon VanAllen, (785) 852 4685.   
http://sharonsprings.nwkls.org  
 

The Art of Voting is a pop-up exhibition exploring 
the 15th Amendment after 150 years. Based on an 
original exhibition created by the Watkins Museum 
of History in Lawrence, The Art of Voting is 
designed to inform Kansans about the history of 
electoral engagement and the right to vote, 
focusing primarily on when voting rights were 
extended to African Americans. 

In 1776, Thomas Jefferson wrote in the 
Declaration of Independence, άGovernments are 
instituted among men, deriving their just powers 
from the consent of the governed.έ  Voting is the 
tool the US citizenry uses to demonstrate consent. 
Originally, decisions about who could vote up were 
left to the states, but the Constitution included a 
caveat: άThe Congress may at any time make or 
alter such regulations.έ Since 1766, the United 
States has struggled over who should have the right 
to vote and how to ensure that the vote really does 
represent the voice of all American people.   

The first change that expanded the right to vote 
beyond property-holding white men aged 21 and 
older came after the Civil War with the passage of 
the 15th Amendment prohibiting the denial of 
citizens the right to vote based on "race, color, or 
previous conditions of servitude.έ  

Fifty years later, the 19th Amendment added 
women to those who could vote, but only those 
who were white. For the next 45 years, the struggle 
for equal justice and voting rights continued with 
Congress passing the Indian Citizenship Act, the 
Nationality Act, the Civil Rights Act, the 24th 
Amendment, and the Voting Rights Act. ItΩs clear 
the right to vote remains our nationΩs most 
important right. 

Using original artwork contributed by Lawrence 
artists to enhance the topic, The Art of Voting 
exhibition provides an opportunity for thoughtful 
reflection on who has the right to vote and how 
those rights came to be.  

http://sharonsprings.nwkls.org/


Tuesday April 6, 7:30 p.m. Oakley H. S. Auditorium, the fa-
mous family of entertainers from Branson THE DUTTONS  will 
delight the audience with their stunning performance.  The 
Duttons are international touring and recording artists who 
perform bluegrass to classical music and everything in be-
tween. Their show features a variety of instruments, including 

violin, guitar, bass, viola, 
banjo, mandolin, keyboard, 
harmonica, and drums, 
among others. The Duttons 
have garnered awards and 
recognition in national fid-

dling contests, classical violin competitions, and as studio musi-
cians. The Duttons previously performed for WPAA audiences 
in 1993 and 1998.  The Dutton parents were not professional 
musicians and they werenΩt planning on raising their children 
as such, but when they realized that music was beginning to 
define who they were as a family, the decision was made in 
1991 to pursue a career in music. They have their own theater 
in Branson, Missouri, where they perform over 300 shows a 
year. They also have a theater in Mesa, Arizona, where they 
perform from December through April.  

Sunday, April 18 at 3:00 p.m.,(2:00 p.m. MT)  at the Good-
land High School Auditorium the nationally touring and award 
winning duo BETTMAN & HALPIN will perform a fresh and en-
during combination of Americana, folk and bluegrass. Stepha-
nie and Luke play original Folk/Americana. Their concerts com-
bine high-energy upbeat bluegrass/roots inspired composi-
tions, beautiful ballads with soaring vocals and heartfelt lyrics, 
and groovy feel-good songs that audiences will be singing in 
their heads for weeks thereafter. Inter-
spersed between these songs and instru-
mentals, they tell stories. They have be-
come as known for their storytelling and 
playful banter as well as for their hooky 
whole-hearted songwriting and instrumen-
tal wizardry. They have been touring as a duo since 2008, and 
incorporating a trio and quartet since 2013.   

Sunday, April 25, 3:00 p.m.  St Francis High School Auditori-
um, Formerly called En Power & Light, BACK TO THE ΩтлΩS TRIB-
UTES will do άA Tribute to Neil Diamondέ in  a nostalgic show 
of beautiful reminiscing in song. A Neil Diamond Tribute is a 
Broadway Style production. Diamond look and sound alike and 

12 X Branson Show Award Winner Keith Allynn 
unveils the story of DiamondΩs life through Dia-
mondΩs own songs. Allynn skillfully interweaves 
his own comical career change from a top ten 
Elvis tribute artist to Neil Diamond, all for the 
love of a woman. Quick change magic, a 
unique salute to our veterans, and DiamondΩs 

top hits round out this romantic comedy, making it a must see 
for audiences of all ages.  

Please note that changes in the schedule may take place. 
All efforts will be made by available media if that happens. 

 

EVERY ASPECT  

How important is richness and beauty in our lives? Is 
it a luxury or necessity? Could it be neither or both? In 
casual conversations, the answer is rarely objective.  It 
usually revolves around the debate pitting academics 
against the arts.  Many studies can be found on the 
subject proving that, generally, children who pursue 
creative endeavors also do better in STEM classes and 
in social settings.  There is no need to repeat those 
findings, so instead, the focus here will be on the 
practical.   

In 2020, people became segregated on a mass 
scale.  Told to stay cloistered, the private life became 
instantly more important than before.  More than 
once, I overheard or read a social meda post from 
those without a hobby saying something like "I would 
give anything to just see people, to get out of the 
house!" In direct opposition were those who were 
thrilled to spend time with family and pursue activities 
they had neglected.  Then, there was the comment 
from a gridlocked city dweller, "I love music, I would 
pay anything to hear a live concert and sit in the worst 
seat."   

Those who have rich personal lives, filled with music, 
art and introspection seem to be more content and 
resilient than those who have not taken the time to 
invest in themselves.  At the very least, something of 
individual interest to study and pass time with makes 
for a well rounded evening.  Granted, this is based on 
personal observation rather than an actual study, 
however history suggests the same.  Mrs. H. A. Clark, a 
woman who moved west to the high plains in the late 
1800s once commented without her music, she would 
have lost her mind.   

As for myself, I know my life would have been poorer 
without creative activities.  Much of my childhood free 
time was spent practicing music, reading or drawing. As 
a young adult, my music allowed me to overcome what 
could have been crippling social anxiety. I was able to 
connect with people of all ages and walks of life in a 
positive way over a shared interest.  Now looking back 
on those years I have zero regrets and wonder what I 
would have done with time instead! In all honesty, I am 
happy with the choices I and my family made to fill 
every aspect of life with richness and beauty.   

 

      By Kendra Akers, Weskan 

Season continued 

Music Puns and Jokes 

Flutes and clarinets only provide cheap trills. 
Without music, life would B-flat!  

I went Chopin, but I forgot my Liszt. 

Why did the pianist keep banging his head against 
the keys? He was playing by ear.  



From the President 
 

Welcome to 2021! It hardly feels like winter. Hope youΩre 
enjoying the warm days and not getting blown away. Just 
like the weather changes this year, WPAA 
has already has some changes to our sched-
ule for this second half of the season. Keep 
an eye out in your email and papers and on 
Facebook and the area radio stations. IΩm 
hoping everyone is staying healthy and can 
join us for any of the Winter/Spring pro-
grams. DonΩt forget your facemasks and 
thereΩs plenty of room to social distance. We are starting to 
look at programs for next yearΩs WPAA season already and 
anticipating we can all get back in the swing of things by fall.  

 

  Marilyn Meier 

Community Calendars 
  

HUMANITIES  KANSAS invites you to ring in 2021 with a 
visit to the Crossroads: Change in Rural America website: 
crossroads.humanitieskansas.org.  ItΩs a safe and convenient 
way to explore the history, traditions, and creativity of rural 
Kansas.  The Thomas County Historical Society, Colby, is one 
of the Crossroads Partner Sites for Meeting at the 
Crossroads: Tales of Five Counties, May 1 to June 13, 2021. 

The Nine Lives of the Thomas County Press full exhibit is 
on display at the Prairie Museum of Art and History. 

 

GOODLAND PUBLIC LIBRARY, March 11, 6:00 PM MT 
From the TALK series, Hispanic Heritage: Mothers, 

Sisters, and Daughters, EsperanzaΩs Box of Saints by Maria 
Amparo Escandon.  Discussion Leader: Rosemary Kolich  

April 8 6:00 PM MT  Brand New Memory by Elias Miguel 
Munoz.  Discussion Leader: Gene Chavez. 

For more information; Laura McClung, (785) 899-5461 

BRING A STUDENT 

In past seasons we have made available a coupon for 
ticket holders to άbring a studentέ to a WPAA concert.  We 
are repeating that offer for the current season.   The 
coupon below can be clipped and kept with your season 
tickets.   

Any group of 20 or more students will be admitted to a 
WPAA program for only $5.00 per student.   The group 
should be accompanied by an adult sponsor. 

STUDENT COUPON 

 This coupon entitles an adult member ticket 

holder to bring up to three non-member K-12 stu-

dents to any WPAA program during the 20-21 sea-

son. 

To redeem coupon fill in member name and stu-

dent names.  Present to ticket taker at WPAA con-

cert. 

 Member: ___________________________ 

 Students: 

_______________________________ 

_______________________________ 

_______________________________ 

 Clip this coupon and bring with your season ticket 

POEMS by Kendra Akers,  
 

ON FINE NIGHTS I WALK 
 

On fine nights I walk, 
when the air agrees and maid moon gives light, 
and nobody is waiting for me.  
 

I walk until the end. 
The end of what? 
Just...the end.  
 

I know where and when it is, 
and never bother asking why it is.  I look up, 
for my siblings are all there, or will be.  
 

And I will surely follow. 
 

Thoughts come, soft and wispy, 
and I let them rest in my open hand.  
They go when they like.  

 

On fine nights, my heart doesn't beat, 
but the world is my own, and I go home the stronger--  
for spending a few un-living moments 
where the air, the end, and maiden moon agree.  
 

SUMMER 

Black lace shadows on the ground, 
Black on grass, burned to brown. 
Cracks to a hiss under my feet, 
Prayers for rain and curses meet.  
 

All is done that we can do, 
Harvest done, the profits few.  
New crop in, new loan signed, 
The interest costs all our stray dimes.  
 

A life we choose to call our own, 
Although it's not without its stones, 
It's better than some others you see, 
At least this life belongs to me.  



WPAA Board Members  
 

Cheyenne County  

Bird City, Beth Klepper 

St Francis;   Helene Landenberger, *Althea Lebow,  Marsha 
 Magley 

Decatur County  

Gove County  

Grainfield, *Denise Packard 

Grinnell, *Leona Dickman 

Quinter,  Denise and Randy Wittman 

Logan County  

Oakley,  Donna Albers, Betty Hockersmith, treas  

Connie Singer, Shane Stephenson 

Winona, Ruth Smith 

Rawlins County  

Atwood,  Millie Fisher, Charles Peckham, Chelsea Schmitt 

Sheridan County  

Hoxie, Marilyn Meier, pres 

Sherman County  

Goodland, Curtis Duncan *Eric and Roxie Yonkey 

Thomas County  

 Brewster, Lisa Juenemann 

 Colby,  Jan Barnum, Katina Brenn, Kenneth Gatlin, Kevin  

 Juenemann, K.C., Amie Kendrick, Sandy Wilks.   

C C C,  Pat Ziegelmeier, Executive Director 

Rexford, Jolene Hansen 
Wallace County  

Sharon Springs,  William and *Wilma Mai  

Wallace,  Cecil & Jayne Humphrey Pearce  

Weskan,  Vernon and Mary Beth Akers  

 * denotes community contact person 
 

WEBSITES OF INTEREST 

www.humanitieskansas.org/  Humanities Kansas  

www.maaa.org/  Mid America Arts Alliance 

www.hppr.org   High Plains Public Radio 

www.colbycc.edu/  Colby Community College 

http://goodlandarts.org/  Carnegie Arts Center 

The WPAA Newsletter is Published 3 times yearly by 
Western Plains Arts Association for its members and friends.  
We welcome your comments and suggestions. at 
mailbox@maifarms.com  

Staff:  

Bill and Wilma Maiéééé....éééééé..éé.éEditors 

Bill Maiéééééééééé...éééé..ééé...Publisher 

Roxie and Eric Yonkey.........................Media Correspondents  

Pat Ziegelmeierééééééé..é..éé.Executive Director 

Kevin Juenemannéééééééééééé.é.Webmaster 

Web addresséé.................http://www.wpaa.us   
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